
 

 

 The school complies with the DfE and LA guidelines concerning the Freedom of Information Act 

  

 
 

 

Holy Trinity Newsletter 

7th October 2022 

If you would like an item included in the Newsletter, which is also published on the websit www.ccht.rbkc.sch.uk)  please telephone Mrs Phillips  on 
02078819860 or email  lphillips@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk  by  Wednesday lunchtime at the latest.   

Students Of The Week 
 

Reception Class: Micaiah & Leonardo 
Year 1:  Emil & Ivy 
Year 2:  Isaac & Ayra 
Year 3:  Whole Class Award 
Year 4:  Enrique & Laura                                                                             
Year 5:  Ryan & Astar 
Year 6:  Ali & Mael 

NEXT WEEK—VISITORS, COMMUNITY EVENTS & CURRICULUM ENRICHMENT 

Monday 10th October Year 2 Visit to Goodwood Farm, all day 

Wednesday 12th October Year 5 Visit to the Science Museum, am 

Wednesday 12th October Year 3 Sculptural Walk at Battersea Park, all day 

Thursday 13th October Year 4 Hooke Court meeting for parents, 9.10am, Sedding St 

Friday 14th October Year 3 Visit to the Science Museum, am 

October is Black History Month where   
we remember and celebrate the                     
contributions of black individuals to our 
society and put a spotlight on their lives 
and stories. The theme for this year's 
Black History Month is Time for Change: Action Not Words, 
and there are many resources available to support you              
speaking with your children about Black history.   
 
Newsround has created a short video to explain why Black            
History Month was created and how it is celebrated across the 
United Kingdom:  
https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/63114341  
CBeebies have also created a series of videos exploring Black 
history, retold by presenters and well-known characters from 
their cartoons: 
https://www.bbc.co.uk/cbeebies/curations/black-history-
month  
The Black History Month website also shares articles for adults, 
and shows where events are happening to celebrate the 
month across the UK:  
https://www.blackhistorymonth.org.uk/  
 
At Holy Trinity, we embrace our diverse and inclusive culture 
and are committed to creating enduring positive change for 
our children, which we accept is needed now, more than           
ever.   Our aim is to recognise and celebrate the contributions 
of people of all backgrounds in the history we teach. We invite 
you to reach out to us throughout the year, 
suggest how we can learn from  lesser told 
perspectives and traditions, and to always 
challenge stereotypes, so that we may help 
all children and families celebrate the   
beauty in difference.  Miss Edgeworth 

Communications  
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

I wanted to just remind you about communication 
procedures with teachers. We ask that  if you have 
to pass a message to teachers that you write notes 
and ask for meetings whenever you need to, but 
please do not e mail them  directly. Please feel free 
to e mail the leadership team or the school office 
or phone the school office whenever you need to. 
This is to ensure that teachers can concentrate on 
teaching rather than answering emails.  
Now that we have School Comms, we are able to 
message individuals and groups of parents in that 
way and teacher s will use this when they have a 
quick message for you (teachers will not use their 
personal e mail).  Reception Class parents can        
continue to use Class Dojo in the way that Miss 
Martin discussed at your class meeting. 
 
With best wishes, Mrs.  Hawkins  
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Tuesday 18th – Harmonize Refugee Celebration, Southbank     

11-3pm                                                                                                         

Wednesday 19th - Open morning for prospective parents,                            

9.15am, Cadogan Gardens                                                                                                 

Monday 24th October- Friday 28th October  Half Term                                  

Monday 31st October - INSET DAY only staff in school.                                                                                                                         
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Tuesday 1st - Friday 4th  - Times table week                                                                      

Monday 7th - Year 5 at Fulham Palace, am                                                     

Tuesday 8th - Years 1  &  3 Parent Meetings (1st date)                                                                         

Tuesday 8th - Year 6 at The National Army Museum, am                                  

Wednesday 9th - Years 2, 5 & 6  Parent Meetings (1st date)                                                                                                                                        

Thursday 10th - Reception & Year 4 Parent Meetings                                         

Friday 11th - Remembrance Assembly, 10.30am, Church or Hall                             

Mon 14th - Fri 18th  - Friendship Week                                                                    

Monday 14th - Year 3 at Fulham Palace, am                                                        

Monday 14th - Year 6 at The Poppy Factory, All day                                      

Tuesday 15th - Years 1 & 3 Parents meetings (2nd date)                            

Wednesday 16th - Years 2, 5 & 6 Parent meetings (2nd date)                                    

Thursday 17th - Reception & Year 4 Parent meetings (2nd date)       

Thursday 17th - Year 1 at The Tower Of London , all day                                       

Fri 18th  - Thurs 24th  - Book Fair, Cadogan Gardens Building                             

Friday 18th - Children In Need                                                                          

Mon21st - Fri 25th - RE Week                                                                              

Wed 23rd - Fri 25th  - Year 4 at Hooke Court                                                           

Dates for your diary 

Have you dropped in your  
empty jam jars yet? 

 
We are still collecting 
empty (and clean) jam 
jars for an  upcoming Christmas            
fundraiser.  We would be so grateful for 
any spare you might have. The children 
will be making some  delicious treats to 
sell at our  Christmas Fair  at the end of 
term! Please drop off in the office. 
 

Attendance Week beginning   
26th September 

Class % Lates  

RCM 92% 4 

1JD 94% 2 

2ZP 98% 2 

3MQ 99% 5 

4AJ 94% 5 

5CH 99% 2 

6TM 94% 3 

PART TIME CHEF ASSISTANT NEEDED 
 

Might you be interested in joining our buzzy                            
and busy Kitchen team?  

We are looking for a CCHT Part Time Kitchen Chef  Assistant to 
work 5 days a week (hours to be discussed) across both schools. 
Duties to Include  prepping, cooking, serving and encouraging            
children to eat and being an advocate in the food culture at Christ 
Church and Holy Trinity Schools.  
Please contact Head Chef, Katie Dance for further  
information or to apply for the role: kdance@ccht.rbkc.sch.uk  

 
 
 
 
Mindfulness sessions for parents/families 
 
The Bi Borough Inclusion service is running 
a short mindfulness course for parents/
families every week from Monday 31st of 
October until Monday 5th of December 
inclusive(6 sessions). 
 
Starting at 10:30 for an hour each week 
we will explore the breath and how we          
can use it for keeping us grounded in the 
present moment. We will learn a little 
about how our brains react and why,      
and how different breathing and moving 
techniques can alleviate stress by bringing 
us back to awareness. Rather than                   
worrying over events that have not yet 
happened or over things that have already 
happened, we can learn ways of anchoring 
ourselves in the here and now and letting 
go what we have no or little control over. 
Please encourage your families to attend! 
Sign up for the course, please email  
 cgelenter@westminster.gov.uk  or              
 znoakhes@westminster.gov.uk. 



 

 

We are so excited to update the  
total made at our Macmillan 
Coffee Morning.  Together We 
raised an  amazing £537.23.              
Thank you for all of your cake and 
monetary  donations for this  worthy cause. 

Grandparents Afternoon 
 

Thank you so much to all the 
grandparents and family                 
members who are coming along 
to our  special afternoon today.  
We do hope you enjoy 
looking around our school and 
seeing the work our children are 
doing. We can’t wait to share 
photos of this lovely event in 
next week’s newsletter. 

INDIVIDUAL PARENT MEETINGS 
 

Tuesday 8th November - Thursday 17th November 
 

More details to follow 
 

Reception Class 
Thursday 10th November and Thursday 17th November 

Year 1 
Tuesday 8th November and Tuesday 15th November 

Year 2 
Wednesday 9th November and Wednesday16th November 

Year 3 
Tuesday 8th November and Tuesday 15th November 

Year 4 
Thursday 10th November and Thursday 17th November 

Year 5 
Wednesday 9th November and Wednesday 16th November 

Year 6 
Wednesday 9th November and Wednesday 16th November 

Hooke Court Meeting for Y4 Parents 
Thursday 13th  October, 9.10am 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 4 parents and carers are welcome to come 
along for an information meeting regarding Year 
4’s residential trip to Hooke Court in Dorset.  

At Holy Trinity 



 

 

Follow us on our social  
media platforms: 

 

@cchtfederation 
@christchurchschoolkitchen      

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/andrew-greetham 

https://www.instagram.com/cchtfederation/
https://www.instagram.com/christchurchschoolkitchen/


 

 

Free Family Cookery Taster Sessions 
Would you like to cook together with your child healthy, low cost and tasty meals? Change4Life and Al Manaar 
are offering three different taster sessions during October half term, for parents and children who are 5 year old 
+ All the ingredients are provided and you will eat together what we cooked at the end of the session. 



 

 



 

 

Nick Carter,  

the explorer and adventurer 

BOOK FOR SALE  

ON SCHOOL GATEWAY 
 

Nick came in to talk to the children about his  

amazing adventures, like climbing mount Everest,  

living with remote tribes, and swimming the  

English Channel . 

  

Nick uses his amazing adventures to teach children how to take more courageous decisions in life; and 

how  

kindness, bravery and resilience can be used to make every day more meaningful. 

 

Nick has just published his first children’s book (£10) that tells the stories behind his biggest adventures 

to date (the Amazon, exploring the deepest caves, living without money, and so on) and explains how 

to develop  

important adventure values yourself. The book also nudges children to go out and experience these 

values through age-appropriate missions.  You can purchase this book on School Gateway for delivery 

in the next two weeks to school.  



 

 

Amazing learning at Holy Trinity 

Christmas Card making in Year 5  

Year 6 code breaking 
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